Swisher Community Library
Board of Directors meeting
May 1, 2024

The Swisher Community Library Board of Directors met on May 1, 2024at 6:00 p.m. at the Library.

Board Members present were Tera Kringle, Caiti Rowe (on Zoom), Cindy Shelangoski (on Zoom). Monica Cox and Ben Winborn were absent. Also present were Library Director Laura Hoover and Shana Stuart, Space Needs Consultant.

Minutes:

Minutes from April 10, 2024, meeting were reviewed and a motion was made to approve them. 
MSC Shelangoski/Rowe all ayes. Motion passed.


Citizen’s Comments:  No Comments

Director’s Report:

Financial Report: Financial report shows we are at 70% of FY24 Budget. 


Bills to Pay:  Bills were presented, and a motion was made to pay the bills as presented. 
MSC Rowe/Shelangoski all ayes. Motion passed.

Reports and Announcements

The Director announced that one of the Kirkwood students has left; she could not make the hours work over the summer. A new student has already been hired and is starting tonight. Her name is Lora Apel. These are work study students and are paid by Kirkwood.

Safety Fair -- Cindy Shelangoski has taken this on, and things are looking good. We will be ready for the 6th of June. Child ID kits, Whale kits and CPR information have all been added since last meeting. We are looking for a non-profit group to sell treats at the fair, will check with Boy Scouts.

Both Public Access Computers were infected in the same incident last week, be an errant download coupled with a mandated Windows 11 update. One computer is currently working, and we are waiting on the tech to look at the other. Discussion of purchasing a third computer for public access in case these cannot be fixed. There is room in the budget for this purchase. Motion was made to purchase a new computer for public access. 
MSC Rowe/Shelangoski all ayes. Motion passed.


Space Needs Assessment. 

6:25 Caiti Rowe leaves Zoom, enters meeting in person.
Shana Stuart, Space needs consultant, presented her final report. She presented her findings, including comparisons to other libraries our size (B size, city population 499 to 1000) and to libraries one size up (C size, city population 1000 to 2500). Highlights include above average door counts, circulation, and programming, but with below average space (in square footage) and collection size.
The Board wants to discuss the full report at their next meeting and will forward it on to City Council after their next meeting. 

Summer Intern

Director reported that there is room in the Budget to pay a second high school student intern for the month of June. A motion was made to hire a second intern. MSC Rowe/Shelangoski all ayes. Motion passed. The Director will post the job.  

Artist Policy. Tabled until next month, due to lack of response from other libraries.

Other business:

There was no other business.







Next meeting will be Wednesday June 5, 2024, at 6:00 PM
Motion to adjourn at 6:57. MSC Rowe/Shelangoski all ayes. Motion passed.

